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We are really excited for all that God has in store for us the rest of this year. We have settled 
into our new house very well and are getting close to being completely unpacked. I have also 
been taking the time to narrow down precisely where we'll be working within the city, and I 
am almost 100% sure we'll be starting our first church plant somewhere near a growing area 
of Tegucigalpa called Las Casitas.

The statistics are a little dated but, according to what I could find, there around 3,000 people 
there as of 10 years ago, and we can assume it has grown since then, since it is a thriving, busy 
place. I was able to speak with a national pastor who confirmed that he knows of no gospel 
preaching churches within the area. There are a lot of military bases not far from there, which 
could be a great direction for outreach as well. There is a heavy Mormon and Pentecostal 
influence in the area, so be praying that we have many opportunities to preach a clear and 
pure message of salvation to those who have heard a false version of it far too often. My 
mindset is not to preach against a particular group, but to simply preach what the Bible says 

and let the Holy Spirit use it to speak to the hearts that will hear.

I have been able to spend some time driving around Las Casitas learning about the area while looking 
for a building. The options are limited and it is going to take a lot of hunting to find something 
suitable. Please pray for us that we would find a good place quickly so we can get started. 

In other news, a new church plant isn't the only blessing coming our way this year. God is blessing us 
with another baby girl coming around the beginning of November. We are excited for that, but 
please do keep us in your prayers as we know that having a baby church plant and an actual baby in 
the house at the same time means we have some really full months ahead of us. Please pray for 
Amber's health and her appointments as well.

An important change in our contact information: We had a phone plan in the States that worked 
here in Honduras as well, but now that we're settled down here, we are cancelling that plan. I'm not 
100% positive if we'll be reachable with our old number: (850-602-8222). I am looking into some options for keeping that number. I 
do have a virtual number that works through an app. It should receive calls or texts. In case you can't reach us at 850-602-8222 then 
call 850-275-9558. Or just email us. I will be sure to update you when I have something more definite set up. 

Thank you for another month of remembering us in prayer. We are so thankful for you. May God bless each one of you. 

Serving Christ, 


